“Bay Breeze Point Homeowners Association Newsletter”


Happy Holidays

“Special Holiday Greetings to All and Best Wishes for the New Year”

December 2009

Current News & Items of Interest:

Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force: The Mayor’s Ocean View Task Force did not meet this month due to the holidays – monthly meetings will resume in January 2010.  

Board of Directors (BOD) Update: 

The BOD held its December meeting on December 14th at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA.       

Quick recap of BOD discussion items follow:

· Reviewed the overall ARB process and discussed avenues to improve it.
· BOD gave special thanks to the “Decoration Group” for their efforts to enhance our entrance for the holidays.
· BOD discussed the White Wall/Fence and additional information required before the special HOA meeting to discuss HOA options.
· BOD discussed the assessment fees question as discussed during the annual HOA meeting. More to come at a later date.

· Discussed the annual financial status of the association – 2009 projects a small negative status which the BOD had already projected and approved use of reserve funding to cover the shortfall.  (BOD approved use of reserve funding during its March 2009 meeting not to exceed $2,500.)
· Decoration Group requested an annual budget of $250 for decorating the front entrance during the upcoming year.  BOD will add this request to its January 2010 meeting agenda.
· HOA still needs a volunteer to chair/coordinate BBP Neighborhood Watch actions.
The December BOD meeting will begin at 7 PM on January 11th --- at the Ocean View Branch of the “Bank of the Commonwealth” @ 1901 Ocean View Ave, Norfolk, VA.       

Out-going Bay Breeze Point HOA 2009 BOD/Officers were:

· Vern Aunchman
President
· Joe Bilik

Vice President
· George Fleck
Secretary
· Eric Casey

Treasurer
· Jan Closson
Director
New Bay Breeze Point HOA 2010 BOD/Officers are:

· Vern Aunchman 
President

· Jim Casey

Vice President

· Jan Closson
Secretary

· Alison Till 
Treasurer

· Jerry Baker
Director

Committee Updates:

ARB:    No summaries of ARB actions (either schedule of meetings or results) have been provided.  


Club Updates:


Social Club:  No one has stepped forward to fill Kathie Carter’s Social Club role to date.  No Social Club update was provided for this newsletter.  This will be the last mention of the BBP Social Club – it appears the Club has taken an inactive status.


Bunco:  The Bunco Babes met December 1st at the home of Shirley Peele for a special holiday function.  The next Bunco Babes meeting will be hosted by Susan Epperly on January 5th.   
Volunteers Needed:

Yes, there are still opportunities to serve your community.  If you can spare a few hours to support your community, please contact any of the 2010 Board members. 
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